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MEETING Minutes of September 21, 2017 

Attendance

G. Mansour, J. Winkiel, A. Thomas, W. Smith, A. Benjamin, C. Borodychuk, M. McKittrick, R. Miller, E. Duckett, K. Sewell, J. Klemczak, K. Hollister

1. Welcome and Introductions by Chad.  The Committee welcomes new members Anne Thomas (MSU College of Nursing) and Kristin Sewell (Michigan Health Council).
2. Nursing Shortage Discussion Notes of June 15 approved (Motion-Kristin; Second-Kathy).
3. The value of a Committee focus on the nursing shortage in the region is informed by an overarching value of collaboration and the belief that stakeholders can be incrementally more successful together rather than in separate efforts.  Next steps for focus on nursing workforce need to be determined. 
4. CAHA Board Report:  Jeanette attended the CAHA Board meeting to report on the Committee’s work in the last quarter.  Board member, Phil Gillespie (BC-BS), led discussion on some potential nursing workforce initiatives for the Committee’s consideration.  He specifically suggested considering education strategies such as “direct admit” to nursing education programs with the requirement of the graduate remaining in the area for two years.  
The Committee further discussed other nursing education programs that could be articulated to encourage progression toward ADN and BSN nurses.  The example is the Early Middle College program in Livingston county with an advanced track to the LPN. 
5. Kathy reported on a community initiative, Becoming Visible:  Partnering to Transform the Future Faces of Healthcare.  The vision is for a healthcare team that reflects the changing demographics of our community.  Kathy stated that it is CAHA’s goal to weave the work of Becoming Visible across all of its committees. There was committee discussion on work to “plant the seed” for interest in healthcare careers early in students’ education.  Schools with college access networks can be targeted. 
6.  There was discussion on specific needs of long term care employers.  The two major workforce areas are RNs and CNAs.  It was noted that there has not been consistent Committee participation by the long-term care sector. It was proposed that the Committee consider a special meeting with focus on long term care workforce needs and reach out to encourage strong attendance by that sector.  Jeanette agreed to contact the Health Care Association of Michigan (HCAM) and enlist their assistance in contacting employers.  The plan is for an October or November meeting.
7. The Capital Area Community Nursing Network (CACNN) has been engaged in strategic planning to identify their mission and focus.  A second session will be held on October 24.  The potential collaborative role of the Workforce Committee will be determined by each group’s priorities and work plan going forward.  Jeanette has represented the Committee at CACNN and will provide reports relevant to our priorities.
8. Next meeting is October 19, LCC West Campus, Room 151, 2:30-4:00pm.
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